
 

 

Math Division DCC Meeting Agenda, September 24, 2013 
 

1. Math 100 Inactivation  
2. Math 130 Course Review  
3. Progress Report on Math 170 and Math 180 Course Reviews  
4. Public Accountability in the Curriculum Development/Revision Process 

  



 

 

EL CAMINO COLLEGE 

DIVISION CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEETING 

September 24, 2013 

 

 

Present:    Sue Bickford, Carl Broderick, Bob Horvath, Ken Key, Lars Kjeseth, Gayathri Manikandin, 

     Greg Scott, Jackie Sims 

 

 

MATH 100 

 

The course received sufficient yea votes and will be inactivated. 

 

 

MATH 130 

 

Mr. Scott distributed a summary of the justifications and changes to the course. 

 

 

MATH 170 AND 180 

 

According to Quajuana Chapman, the Math 170 review can be postponed until spring.  Dr. Kjeseth 

noted that any revisions made in spring will be effective in the fall of 2015. 

 

Mr. Scott reported that Math 170 will be ready for the first January, 2014, meeting of the College 

Curriculum Committee. 

 

 

PUBLIC ACCOUNTABILITY IN THE CURRICULUM DEVELOPMENT/REVISION 

PROCESS 

Dr. Kjeseth reported that there is a statewide push by the Curriculum Institute that would redefine 

“course revision” to bring it into compliance with the Brown Act.  That would mean the College 

Curriculum Committee would no longer vote online, but be required to review course revisions and hold 

votes at their meetings.  It may be that the division curriculum committees could be held to the same 

standard. 

 

 

OTHER 

 

Math 67 is not currently degree applicable.  If this were to become degree applicable, there would need 

to be discussions within the Math department and the Academic Senate. 
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OTHER - Continued 

 

In a few years there will be a change in the funding and governing of adult education courses.  This 

changed will mean that some courses, such as Math 12, could no longer be offered as a credit course.   

 

The Summer Math Academy may become non-credit courses and be taught by those with Bachelor’s 

Degrees. 
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